

Blow Down preparatory committee meeting

Date	14-04-2022		
Time	10:30		
Location	ENGIE offices, Hollandiaweg 11 Nijmegen (and Teams)		
Attendees	ENGIE De Klok / De Variabele BCTN Rijkswaterstaat Waterschap Rivierenland BAM	5.1.2e 5.1.2e 5.1.2e 5.1.2e 5.1.2e 5.1.2e 5.1.2e 5.1.2e	5.1.2e 5.1.2e 5.1.2e 5.1.2e 5.1.2e 5.1.2e 5.1.2e
Apologies	ODRN Waterschap Rivierenland Rijkswaterstaat Police	5.1.2e 5.1.2e 5.1.2e 5.1.2e 5.1.2e	5.1.2e 5.1.2e 5.1.2e 5.1.2e 5.1.2e
Distribution	All invitees		

1.0 Apologies

- 1.1 5.1.2e received a few apologies. This morning I received an apology from ODRN they will not join us this time due to other priorities.

2.0 Exclusion zone

- 2.1 5.1.2e showed the exclusion zone on screen and 5.1.2e gave an explanation. The exclusion zone for this event will be smaller than the previous exclusion zone. The exclusion zone will affect De Klok Logistics and the house at the Sprengweg.

3.0 Event 3

- 3.1 5.1.2e Next event: The Denox structure. We are aiming for the beginning of June (8) for the next blow down. During a week 07:00 – 08:00 or 18:00 – 19:00 to avoid interfering De Klok.

Blow Down preparatory committee meeting

- 3.2 Currently transporting explosives to site is an issue. All capacity for the transport of explosives is currently in use for transports to Ukraine.
- 3.3 This event we will have a new priority: Dust. We have committed to take wind direction in account. We need to build in more contingency to take the wind direction into account.
- 3.4 ^{5.1.2e} permit application will be sent to Waterschap Rivierenland no later than 15-04-2022.

4.0 Questions / remarks

- 4.1 ^{5.1.2e} De Klok works from 07:00 till 19:00.
- 4.2 ^{5.1.2e} When we have a date, we can plan. Is the Saturday a possibility? ^{5.1.2e} yes could be, however we've got a better window of opportunity during the week.
^{5.1.2e} besides that, the next months the weekends are filled with events in Nijmegen. (Red Hot Chili Peppers, Rammstein.....) .
^{5.1.2e} If the weekend isn't possible, the evening would be preferable for us. ^{5.1.2e} I will discuss this internally and come back on this during the next meeting.
- 4.3 ^{5.1.2e} the explained delay regarding the explosives, will that be days, weeks? ^{5.1.2e} we do not know. All depends on the situation in Ukraine. All capacity for shipping explosives is currently in use for getting explosives to Ukraine.

5.0 Any Other Business

- 5.1 Nothing to report.

6.0 Next meeting

- 6.1 No date set yet. An invitation will be sent later.